West Virginia State University

 Executive Committee of the Faculty Senate

Minutes of the August 25, 2006 meeting
622 Wallace Hall

1:30 pm
A. Call To Order: The Executive Committee of the Faculty Senate was called to order by Dr. Jerry Levine, Chair,  at  1:40 pm   on Friday August 25, 2006  in 622 Wallace Hall. 

Members in attendance: Jerry Levine, Tom Guetzloff, Patricia Shafer,  Susan Marrash-Minnerly, Rob Harris, Deborah Wells
Members absent: Mike Lewis, Judith Whipkey

B. Reading of the Previous Minutes  T. Guetzloff moved and S. Marrash-Minnerly seconded that the minutes from August 8, 2006 be approved as read.  The motion carried. 
C. Welcome to new members:  J. Levine welcomed R. Harris as a newly elected member of the Faculty Senate executive committee. 
D. Review of the Agenda:   The following items were added to the agenda:
OLD BUSINESS: membership of the ad hoc merit pay committee; review of the August 15, 2006 minutes for both general faculty and Faculty Senate
NEW BUSINESS: P. McCoy’s request for another at-large member to the EPC. 

R. Harris moved and P. Shafer seconded that the agenda be approved as amended. The motion carried.
E. Old Business:

1. Review of senate and general faculty meetings 
Discussion was held regarding the effectiveness and efficiency of faculty meetings held at the beginning of the semester. The committee agreed that having the nominations on Monday and the elections on Tuesday was an efficient process. The committee also agreed that the memorial statements made for deceased faculty members was very effective. 

2. Status of proposed amendments review by constitution, bylaws and handbook committee

J. Levine requested  that the committee move quickly on the proposed amendment changes. S. Orr, chair, assured J. Levine that their work would be completed by the next Faculty Senate meeting on September 8, 2006. 

3. Revised list of standing committee membership and senate membership

The following suggestions were made regarding the membership lists:

1) @wvsctc  needs to be added to  email addresses for CTC members
2) Constitution, bylaws, handbook committee – the open position designated as AH should be BASS

3) Spelling corrections were suggested and T. Guetzloff will make the changes

4) E. Pauley is in his second term on the EPC and therefore needs an asterisk beside his name
5) T. Guetzloff will check with S. Molnar, B. Wilson and E. Segabunga to determine whether they are in their first or second terms on the EPC

6) Executive committee – P. Shafer is in the second of a two-year term

7) Grievance committee – CTC members need to be added

8) Promotion and tenure committee – M. Porter is ineligible to serve on this committee because he is not tenured. T. Guetzloff will find out how to elect an at-large replacement to this committee.

9)  Research and development committee – needs an at-large member

10)  Retention committee – B. Peyton is ineligible to serve since he is not tenured

11)  Teacher education committee – AH needs to elect a representative
R. Harris moved and P. Shafer seconded that the extensively modified committee membership list be accepted. The motion carried. 
4. Honoring Professor Aheart

In a meeting with J. Levine, President Carter indicated that the university will award Professor Aheart an honorary doctorate at a convocation or the December, 2006 graduation. Concerns were raised as to the validity of going against policy in awarding a doctorate to someone who is currently on the faculty.
The faculty voted in favor of the award so discussion of the validity seems to be moot. J. Levine will recommend to President Carter that the ceremony take place at graduation. 
5. Membership of the ad hoc merit pay committee

T. Guetzloff  moved  and R. Harris seconded that the following people be appointed to serve on the merit pay committee: 

B. Dean – at large

R. Ovrebo – AH

P. Levine -- PS

T.Guetzloff  will advise these people that they have been appointed to the committee. 
6. Review of August 15, 2006 minutes
General Faculty meeting – there were no corrections or additions

Faculty Senate meeting – members in attendance list modified to read, “Jerry Levine, Tom Guetzloff, Judith Whipkey, Deborah Wells, Patricia Shafer, Sundar Naga, Susan Marrash-Minnerly, Gerry Beller, Carolyn Sturgeon, Carol Acker, Rebecca Francis, Naveed Zaman, Ellen Ressmeyer, Carla Blankenbluehler, Jeffrey Pietrusznski, Cyrus Aleseyed, Jack Magan, Aaron Settle
 F. New Business
1. Discussion of employment proposal by Jim Spencer
J. Spencer presented information  on Phased Retirement Plans [ATTACHED] and recommended that such a program be pursued at West Virginia State University.  West Virginia  H.B. 2537  from  February 21, 2005  [ATTACHED] allows for phased retirement plans.  Currently only WVU and Fairmont have such programs. Discussion followed. R. Harris moved and T. Guetzloff seconded that the issue be added to the agenda for the September 8, 2006 Faculty Senate meeting and that the senate recommend to the President that he appoint a committee to study the issue. The motion carried. 
2. Agenda for September Faculty Senate meeting

a. Call to order

b. Reading of the minutes

c. Welcome to new members

d. Review and approval of the agenda
e. Reports

i. Standing Committee Reports: Scholarship, General Education, Constitution, Bylaws, and Handbook.

ii. President Carter

iii. President Griffin

iv. Vice President Byers

v. Vice President Parker

vi. Professor Shafer, BOG, ACF 

vii. Professor Whipkey, IBOA

viii. Comments from the chair.

f. Old Business

i. Role of the Senate 

[T.Guetzloff will bring to the senate  the creation of the committee, its charge and its composition]
ii. Status of amendments forwarded to constitution, bylaws, and handbook committee
iii. Ad hoc merit pay committee adjustments
iv. Other old business
g. New Business

i. Ex Officio member of Faculty Scholarship Committee

ii. Request by EPC for an additional at-large member
iii. Phased Retirement Plan presentation – J. Spencer

iv. Recommendation that the President appoint a committee to study Phased Retirement 

v. Proposed amendment to the bylaws – R. Harris 
T. Guetzloff  moved and R. Harris  seconded that the Faculty Senate agenda for September 8, 2006 be accepted as modified. The motion carried
h. Adjournment

3. Request from Sociology department for Chair Election

JL discussed the issue with  Vice-President Byers who agreed that there should be an election for a Chair in the Sociology department. R. Harris will conduct the election and will contact J. Richards to make the arrangement. 

4. Request from EPC for an additional at-large member
R. Harris moved and T. Guetzloff seconded that the bylaws be amended to add two additional at large members and one ex officio  member from the library to the EPC. The motion carried. The recommendation will now go to the faculty senate. 
G. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 2:45 pm.

Submitted by,

Susan Marrash-Minnerly. Secretary
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